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DATES NEXT WEEK 

• Wednesday 18th September 2024 

- Football Tournament at Epsom College 9.30-12.30pm selected children 

- Second Hand Uniform Sale 3.15-3.45pm 

• Thursday 19th September 2024 - Year 6 Netball Trials 3.30-4.30pm Sign up to take part 

• Friday 20th September 2024 - Year 5 Football Trials - Sign up to get on the list 

Click here1 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

Click Here2 for Upcoming Events 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

Congratulations to the entire Wallace Fields Team for the successful International Schools Award 

accreditation. This was announced this week by the British Council and is proof of the schools 

enormous efforts to forge links between us and other schools and to develop and celebrate our 

diversity within school. Special thanks go to our international schools coordinator and diversity lead 

Mrs. Kidwai who has put a vast amount of work into the creation, collation and presentation of the 

evidence to the British Council. She has worked tirelessly, creating international links and ensuring 

languages are shared and celebrated around school - including our Diversity Days. Well done! The 

accreditation will be included on our formal letter footings as a reminder of our achievements. We 

had external accreditation as a key target on our school development and so this is the culmination 

of lots of work last year to achieve this recognition.  

Gas Main replacement works: I have not had direct contact from the gas company however I do hold 

regular meetings with our Residents' Liaison Group. They have informed me that the majority of the 

work in Dorling Drive is nearing completion and in a couple of weeks time they will move to St John's 

Road. Please avoid driving to school if you possibly can and be aware that when Dorling Drive is 

complete, St johns will be very difficult for access and manoeuvrability. The paths will be clear 

though there will be obstruction from barriers on the highway for the very deep holes being dug and 

so please take care.  

THIS WEEK 

Welcome Meetings 
It was lovely to see so many parents in for their Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 welcome meetings this 

week - thank you for coming in to meet your child's teacher and to get additional detail on the trips, 

visits, curriculum, homework and activities for that specific year. These meetings support the start of 

the year as the children settle into their routine, adjust to the expectations and understand the need 

to be more organised to be successful in learning. The next opportunity for parents to come in is the 

year group Tea Parties where you will get the chance to see your children's books and meet with 

other parents. Details will be in the newsletter in October.  

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 



Wallace Fields Juniors are Awarded the International School Award! 
We are thrilled to share some exciting news with you! Our school has achieved the prestigious 

International School Award from the British Council. This honour reflects our commitment to 

enhancing the international dimension of education and recognizes the outstanding work we do in 

collaboration with our partner schools around the globe. 

We would like to take this moment to express our heartfelt gratitude for your unwavering support. 

Your involvement and dedication are instrumental in making such achievements possible, and this 

award is as much a testament to your commitment as it is to our collective efforts. 

We work hard to cater to the demands of the modern world we find ourselves in, developing global 

and cultural awareness that goes beyond the confines of classroom learning. This initiative will 

undoubtedly continue to boost the personal development for our learners and is independent proof 

of our international links and our celebration of diversity within school. 

As we celebrate this milestone, we look forward to continuing our exciting work in developing the 

learning of culture and language within our school community. Together, let us foster an 

environment where our students can thrive in a diverse and interconnected world. 

Thank you once again for your support! 

Warm regards, 

Mrs. S. Kidwai 

Year 4 Class Teacher 

International Coordinator, Faith and Philosophy Lead, Diversity Lead 

 



Stars of the Week Awards 

 

1 - Congratulations to those children who were selected as the Stars of the Week for their class this week. These children 
have shown one or several of the school values from our BELIEVE  ethos and shone out as making a particular effort or may 
have tried very hard to help others or shown brilliance. Please ask your children about BELIEVE and what it stands for. Well 

done to you! 

Thank You From Mr Taylor and Ms Grover 
We are both very grateful for all of your kind messages. Many of you have asked if there is anything 

you can do.  

Ms Grover is currently joining thousands of others who are walking 100k in the month of September 

to support SANDS and the incredible work they do for bereaved families.  

Sands exists to reduce the number of babies dying and to support anyone affected by the death of a 

baby, before, during or shortly after birth, whenever this happened and for as long as they need 

support. 

If you would like to donate you can do so using the link below. 

https://fundraising.sands.org.uk/s/16457/16878/i 

Thank you, Mr Taylor and Ms Grover 

COMING UP and IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

Second Hand Uniform Sale 
If you have any second hand uniform that you would like to donate please bring in to the School 

Office as soon as possible. 



 

Update on Sports Squad Trials 
It was super to see so many Year 6 try out for the football squad on Friday 13th September 2024.  

Next week we have the trial for Year 5 football and Year 6 netball.  All these teams welcome girls and 

boys. The dates are as follows: 

• Friday 20th September 3.30pm - 4.30pm Year 5 boys Football trials and year 5 girls team 

trial.  

• Thursday 19th September 3.30pm - 4.30pm Year 6 Netball trials.  

As it is after school, we need parent/carer permission for them to take part so please complete the 

Google form by clicking here3. 

Epsom and Ewell Art Festival Bourne Hall 
Well done to the following incredible artists whose work was chosen to be a part of the Epsom Ewell 

Art Festival.  These artists who will have their work displayed at Bourne Hall at the end of this month 

(September).  

Year 4: Harper DB 

Year 5: Marta H 

Year 5: Reema K 

 (Year 6 last year): Luna C 

 
3https://forms.gle/NGzVRdXpYWWrUiSm9 



The children’s art will be framed and will be on display at Bourne Hall from the 24th of September 

until the 29th of September 2024. 

Artist's families have been contacted directly to invite them to come with their child to the formal 

opening of the Art Exhibition on the 24th of September at Bourne Hall between 5pm and 6pm.  

Congratulations again to those artists.  

The public can view the art exhibition from Wednesday 25th September to the 29th of September 

2024. 

Celebrating Languages Day - Friday 27th September 2024 
On Friday 27th September 2024 we will be celebrating and promoting the study of different 

languages, cultures and countries at Wallace Fields Junior School.  If you have a second language in 

your household, other than English, children may wish to dress up in traditional dress or their 

cultural clothing.  Lots of children will be in school uniform. Wearing traditional clothing is not 

compulsory.  This will be a lovely way to explore and celebrate the rich diversity that exists within 

Wallace Fields Juniors.  This is not a mufti day, not a flag colours day and not a sports kit day. 

Thank you to all the parents/carers who have signed up to help on the day by sharing their language, 

culture and country of birth.  Madam Cornell has been in touch to confirm the time slot.  Any 

questions please contact the School Office. 

Cross Country - Parents Welcome Friday 4th October 2024 1.50pm-3.00pm 
The children will over the next week or so have the opportunity to run in heats for the cross 

country race happening on Friday 4th October. Each year group has 16 selected boys and 16 

selected girls to represent their house colour. Children will be told if they are participating. If your 

child is selected, they must bring their PE kit to school in a bag (unless they already have a PE lesson 

that day in which case they will already be wearing their PE kit). Children are welcome to wear a t-

shirt which represents their house colour. Please make sure they have a water bottle too. Parents 

and carers are welcome to come and watch the event. Entry will be via the field gates, using the alley 

way. The approximate timings are as follows:  

• 1:50pm - Lower school girls race  

• 2:10pm - Lower school boys race  

• 2:30pm - Upper school girls race  

• 2: 50pm - Upper school boys race  

The children will not be released until the usual pick up time  

Year Group Tea Parties - Dates for Your Diary (Errata) 
Later in the term we hold a Year group Tea Party. The children bring in donations of cakes and then 

have their work available to show you. The child will serve you tea and cake, and there will be 

another opportunity to meet the teachers and to mingle with other parents. The children usually 

sing a song to you that they have been learning in music and there is a brief talk from the head and 

deputy before the song. A lovely relaxed afternoon. Details to follow prior to the dates. Keep an eye 

on this newsletter. 

The Tea Party dates are as follows:- 

• Year 3 - Wednesday 9th October 2024 - 2.00pm 



• Year 4 - Thursday 10th October 2024 - 2.00pm 

• Year 5 - Thursday 17th October 2024  - 2.00pm (Please note that this is now the correct 

date) 

• Year 6 -  Wednesday 16th October 2024 - 2.00pm (Please note that this is now the correct 

date) 

Home Start Parenting Workshop  - Difficult Emotions 
We are holding a Parenting Workshop with our Primary Mental Health Work on 26th September 

2024 09:30-10:30 . The topic will be on difficult emotions. This session is free of charge and delivered 

by fully trained experts. 

18 parents have already signed up, so if you have not done so already there are still spaces. if you 

would like to attend please complete the Google form by clicking here4. 

Nasal Flu Vaccination 
NHS  nurses will be visiting school on Monday 30th September to deliver flu  vaccinations via nasal 

spray.  Please  find attached letter with full details and e-consent, which needs to be  completed by 

Tuesday 24th September.  

Please complete the e-consent form by 4pm on Tuesday 24th September 2024 

by visiting:www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk5 and entering your school’s unique code SR125298. If 

you do not want your child to receive a vaccine, then please fill in the ‘No’ box. If you do not want 

your child to receive the nasal spray vaccine on the basis of porcine gelatine, please fill in the ‘No’ 

box indicating this, and you will be given the opportunity to consent for an alternative vaccination.  

For more detailed information see the email sent to parents/carers earlier in the week. 

 
4https://forms.gle/6482DZTrVpRB7g33A 
5https://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk/ 



YEAR 3 

 

Year 3 Homework Starts on Monday 16th September 2024 
Teachers have explained all homework expectations to Year 3 and discussed with parents and carers 

in the welcome meeting, in line with the home school agreement with parents. 

Homework consists of: 

• Reading at least 3 times a week - to be noted and signed in their Reading Record. 

• Spelling Shed - 3 x 10 minute games will be set on a Monday. 

• Times Tables Rock Stars - 10 x 1 minute games will be set on a Monday. 

• Mathletics - 1 x 30 minute quest will be set on a Wednesday. 

• Handwriting - a written activity will be sent home in dedicated handwriting books on a 

Wednesday. 

All homework is due in on the following Monday. Children who do not complete homework attend 

Catch Up Zone to allow time to catch up on any incomplete or missed work. 

Homework will begin on Monday 16th September 2024. Children will be reminded of this and the 

first piece of homework will be due in on Monday 23rd September 2024.  

Class Dojo - Do Not Use the Messaging on Dojos. 
Class Dojo invites have been given to all Year 3 children to allow parents and/or carers an 

opportunity to connect and see the dojos that children are being awarded at school. Teachers do not 

read messages on Class Dojo. Please note this is not a form of communication so any quick messages 



should be written in children's reading records or communication can be via email which is sent 

directly to the School Office (office1@wallacefields-jun.surery.sch.uk6). Thank you.  

Year 3 Pencil Cases and Scopay Payment 
You were contacted in July to let you know that pencil cases would be provided for year 3 and a £7 

donation collected at the beginning of September. This donation request should now be on your 

Scopay account and you will have received an email from Scopay with instructions on how to use the 

on-line payment system. 

Please do let us know if you have any problems logging in to your Scopay account by emailing 

office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk or telephoning the school office on 020 8393 0350. 

YEAR 4 

 

 
6mailto:office1@wallacefields-jun.surery.sch.uk 



YEAR 4 Welcome Meeting 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

YEAR 5 

 



Year 5 River Walk – Thursday 3rd October 2024 
As we are currently studying the journey of the river and its surrounding environment in Year 5, we 

have organised a river walk and a visit to Bourne Hall to learn about the importance of the spring in 

Ewell.  The trip is planned for Thursday 3rd October 2024 and we will be leaving school at 9.30am 

and returning to school at 3.00pm. Please note, pick up and drop off is as usual.  

This trip will be highly beneficial in consolidating the work that we have done in the children’s 

geography topic and will allow them to take a closer look at the features and habitats of a river and 

how people settled in Ewell in the past. 

Children will be required to wear their school uniform and must bring a warm waterproof coat. All 

children must have a packed lunch provided from home, a fruit snack for the morning with an extra 

drink. (No glass bottles please). 

This trip is completely free of charge.  As we already have parental consent for local walking trips, we 

do not require you to sign a permission slip. 

We do require parental help for the whole day as we are at a riverside. If you are willing and able to 

accompany us, please email office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk . We will be letting volunteers 

know if their help is required in the coming weeks, once school staff numbers have been finalised. 

Thank you in advance to anyone who is able, and willing, to give up their time.  

Dates for PGL Marchants Hill Residential Trip 
Please note correct dates for trip are Tuesday 6th May to Friday 9th May 2025.  

Year 5 Welcome Meeting 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Year 5 Football Squad Trials - Friday 20th September 3.30pm 
Trials for football squad for Year 5 girls and boys are on Friday 20th September 3.30-4.30pm . As it is 

after school, we need parent/carer permission for them to take part so please complete the Google 

form by clicking here7. 

 
7https://forms.gle/NGzVRdXpYWWrUiSm9 



Year 5 & 6 Tag Rugby Tournament - 27th September 2024 
Year 5 & 6 children have been selected to take part in a Tag Rugby tournament on 27th September 

2024.  If your child has been selected please complete the Google form as soon as possible so we can 

confirm the team. 

YEAR 6 

 

Glass or Plastic Jars with Lids Needed 
Please can Year 6 bring in a glass or plastic jar with a lid (we are making our own rainforests in jars) 

for next week (Monday 16th August 2024). If anyone has lots of spares, please would they mind 

donating. It only need to hold about 400ml.  

Year 6 Netball Trial - Thursday 19th September 2024 at 3.30pm 
On Thursday 19th September 3.30pm-4.30pm we are holding the netball squad trial.  Any Year 6 

girls and boys are welcome.  We currently only have 6 signed up for the team so please sign up to 

take part.  This is a good opportunity to represent the school in competitive competition and it is 

open to Year 6 girls and boys. 

As it is after school, we need parent/carer permission for them to get involved so please complete 

the Google form by clicking here8. 

Thanks to all those who took part in the trials for football squad.  We will let them know if they have 

made the team after the Year 5 trial so by the end of next week.   

 
8https://forms.gle/NGzVRdXpYWWrUiSm9 



All Year 5 & 6 Girl Footballers Welcome Friday 20th September 3.30-4.30pm 
Year 5 & 6 girl footballers are all welcome to come to play football on Friday 20th September 3.30-

4.30pm.  It is the try out for the Year 5 football squad but it would be good to see the Year 6 girl 

footballers back again next week as well as any other Year 5 & 6 girls. 

As it is after school, we need parent/carer permission for them to get involved so please complete 

the Google form and indicate they will be attending the Year 5 football squad trial by clicking here9. 

Secondary School Open Days and Tests 
This autumn, some Year 6 children will be attending secondary school Open Mornings and some will 

be taking grammar school tests. Please contact Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk if you child 

will be absent for any reason including visits and exams.  

Please give us as much notice as possible so we can plan their teaching around these planned 

absences. Absence will be authorised for the visit or exam time only, so children should come into 

school before or after a visit or exam. Year 6 is an important time so it is vital that they miss as little 

curriculum time as possible. 

The headteacher does not authorise absence for ‘hot-housing’ or preparation for entrance exams 

and this will be marked as unauthorised absence and the absence record will be sent on to the 

next school. 

For information on Secondary School Open Mornings please contact the secondary schools directly 

though some are as follows: 

• Rosebery - Open Mornings Events Friday 4th October, Tuesday 8th October or Thursday 10th 

October 2024.  

• Glyn - Open Morning Events Tuesday 15th October 2024, Wednesday 16th October 2024, or 

Thursday 17th October 2024 

•  Blenheim - Open Morning events Tuesday 17th September, Wednesday 18th September, 

Tuesday 1st October or Wednesday 2nd October as well as an Open Evening on 19th 

September 2024. 

Please also find attached below a Surrey County Council leaflet with important dates for applying for 

their secondary school place. 

 

 
9https://forms.gle/NGzVRdXpYWWrUiSm9 



 

Year 5 & 6 Tag Rugby Tournament - 27th September 2024 
Year 5 & 6 children have been selected to take part in a Tag Rugby tournament on 27th September 

2024.  If your child has been selected please complete the Google form as soon as possible so we can 

confirm the team. 

Welcome Meeting 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



PTA 

 



 

 



CLUBS 

Year 3 & 4 Free Girls' Lunchtime Football 
Don't forget to sign up for the Year 3 & 4 free girls' lunchtime football. 

 

Gardening Club Update 10th September 2024 
The rain held off and the gardening club had lost of fun weeding and tending the plot. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Sign Up for Excellent Wrap Around Care - JAG! 
JAG offers either end of school until 6pm or after clubs (4.30pm) until 6pm.  If you do not know 

whether your child has got into a club of their choice, JAG have recommended you book the full 

session and you can amend booking (up to 7 days before start of term) to the 4.30pm until 6pm slot 

on the days their child has a club. 

Please remember that JAG will take on children after their club at school (usually around 4.30pm)  - 

Kidsquest (at WFI) do not pick up after clubs so you must book JAG if you want your children to take 

part in after school clubs followed by wraparound care up to 6pm.  



 

 



 

REMINDERS and MORE INFORMATION 

Fidget Tools and Toys 
Please note that fidget tools are a specialist learning strategy agreed in conference between the 

teacher and child. Toys are not permitted in school (along with large multi sectioned pencil cases). 

The school already have a selection of fiddle resources that teachers can provide if needed. These 

are not toys to be brought in and please remind your children to keep these safe at home.  

Don't Forget Water Bottles 
Please don't forget to send your child in with a water bottle every day. Please label the water bottle 

clearly. 

Have Your Contact Details Changed Recently? 
Make sure your details are up to date! Please contact the office if your contact details have changed 

this is extremely important to ensure we are able to contact you in an emergency. Email 

Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk10 with your updated contact details. Thank you 

 
10mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



SAFEGUARDING 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 


